

July 2015 Vol. 11 No. 1

EDITORIAL NOTES AND GENERAL SECRETARY'S DESK

It is my great pleasure as general secretary to be able to publish this issue of Newsletter with new get up. After a long time, we have been able to bring out this issue in July 2015. We are also grateful to almighty Allah for having strength to carry out the given responsibility properly and sincerely.

Despite many difficulties, an emergency general meeting of the Bangladesh Ceramic Society was held successfully on 16th May, 2015 at IFRD auditorium, BCSIR Campus, Dhaka at 3.00 pm. After 2006, it was the first public gathering of the Bangladesh Ceramic Society. In that meeting, each and every member (present in the meeting) of BCerS gave their opinions in favour of reactivating the activities of the society. To run the activities of the society properly, an interim executive committee for a period up to 31st December, 2015 was formed. I congratulate all the newly elected office bearers of the interim executive committee.

A one-day seminar on "Ceramic Tiles" is the next program of the society. General circular for the seminar will be sent to the members. We hope to hold it by October/November '15. The election for the executive committee for 2016-2017 will be held by 26th December 2015. Exact date will be circulated very soon. The Ninth Annual Conference will be held by 31st December 2015. General circular with exact date for the conference will be sent soon.

You will be happy to know that BCerS has now an email address. It is bcers1993@gmail.com. We are also trying to create a webpage of the Bangladesh Ceramic Society.

I have a request to you all. We want to bring out the newsletter regularly (twice in a year). Please send your personal news, news about your industries/Institute, visit- news to home and abroad regularly to strengthen the newsletter. Please circulate the news throughout your surroundings.